
28 April 2015
The Honourable Scott Morrison

The Minister for Social Services

Parliament of Australia
Suite 102, Level 1

30 The Kingsway
CRONULLA     NSW     2230
Dear Minister Morrison
NATIONAL DISABILITY INSURANCE SCHEME: PROPOSED QUALITY AND SAFEGUARDS FRAMEWORK
May I commend you and the Department of Social Services on the development of a proposed quality and safeguard system to support people with a disability having access to high quality supports and services.
In drafting our response we have drawn on community insights and strategic actions that are detailed within Melbourne for All People 2014-2017 which advocates an integrated seamless lifelong approach in planning and meeting the needs of community.  Members of our Disability Advisory Committee and staff of the City of Melbourne have provided feedback to the proposed framework reinforcing the rights of people with a disability having choice, flexibility, accessible information and a voice to plan for their life and reach their full potential.  This is a fundamental human right.

We therefore wish to bring to your attention the importance of the disability and aged services reform agendas being aligned and consistent in their approach to ensure some of the most vulnerable people within our communities do not ‘fall through the gaps’ of siloed service systems.  Alignment of this proposed quality and safeguard system and aged care guidelines is of utmost importance with reference to ensuring staff are safe to work with participants, complaints handling systems and provision of supports and services for people with a disability who are under sixty five years of age and who do not qualify for the NDIA funding.
The City of Melbourne is committed to working with community, service providers and other tiers of government to ensure well planned services and supports meet current and future community needs.  We look forward to future involvement in these very important social policy reforms.  Should you have any queries or wish to discuss this submission further please contact Jane Foley Manager Community Services on 9658 9919 or jane.foley@melbourne.vic.gov.au.

Yours sincerely
Cr Ken Ong
Chair City of Melbourne Disability Advisory Committee
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